Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board

Date:  November 14, 2012
Present: Donna Bernhardt, Leah Melquist, Jim Whitehead, Ray Goldsteen, Cindy Janssen, Dan Splichal, Susan Splichal, Jane Croeker, Kim Greendahl, Julie Zikmund, Julie Tunseth, Kim Solarski, Kayla Erickson, Molly Soeby

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Review Minutes
	Tabled until next meeting.
	
	

	Treasurer’s Report
	Tabled until next meeting.
	
	

	Agency News
	A UND Town Hall Meeting for Substance Abuse was held on October 22 at Altru.  The Coalition 
          participated in a show of support. 
Discussion was held on the need for Chamber of Commerce led “Community Calendar.” Advocacy and

          agency cooperation will support a common message in dissemination of community information.

A Facebook page was created by Leah Melquist; each member is requested to “like” the page.  

A county-wide needs assessment is being implemented through a collaborative of several agencies; the Coalition will ask for results to inform future projects and practice.  
          NV360 is intended to include revitalization of various parts of the city.

Assessment was noted as a need for the Coalition; a survey of Coalition effectiveness with Outcomes

            Measures would be a useful tool for moving forward. 

Funding was voted upon by the Coalition Board at the November 7th meeting:
          The Pink Chefs/Dude Chefs project through USDA-YMCA was approved for funding of $500.
          The funding request for Ground UP Adventures was not approved at this meeting.  Ground UP
                         Adventures has been asked to resubmit in spring 2013 with suggested changes.
Kim Greendahl with the Greenway and Trail Users’ Advisory Group discussed branding and color
          coding signs and lanes for bicyclists to improve bikeways for cyclists; green paint will be
          requested
Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 7:00 p.m. in the Grand Forks Park Board 

          Conference Room; the public is welcome.
Bike exchanges are dependent upon location, thus city, state, or federal funding for improvements is 

          determined by that location; outside dollars are requested first
Measure 4 was passed; ND will be smoke-free in all public areas.  Leah Melquist reported that the

         GFAFB has a high number of people interested in smoking cessation.

A Substance Abuse Prevention Coordinator position is available through Northern Lights Youth

          Services.
American Education Week is this week; Grand Forks School Board members are serving a treat to

          educators in the GF public school system; an option was available for teachers to choose a healthy

          snack (pears) but cake was the preferred choice.  
Via social media (YouTube, primarily), students are still challenging the lunch program choices 
          mandated by the federal government; discussion was held re a message to mitigate the criticism.
Dr. Ray Goldsteen discussed the beginning year Master of Public Health through the UND School of 
          Medicine & Health Sciences.  The MPH offers four tracks:

Rural Health Management
Research & Evaluation

Rural Environmental Health

Cultural Aspects
· The potential for scholarships to fund practicums is being explored.
· Students will be involved in independent study and Grand Rounds.
· Accreditation is being sought.

· Health Communications will be offered as a summer certificate program.

· Moving forward includes a plan for a Ph.D. in Public Health.
· The current MPH is a 42-credit program.
· The Coalition asked the potential for student(s) to participate with the Coalition through their practicum. 
· Art work related to health via the UND Art Department will be on display throughout the new Public Health Department in the SMHS.
· The MPH is exploring the possibility of combining degrees with other programs.
Discussion was held concerning projects/events the Coalition could best promote; options include The

            Grand Forks Greenway; workforce; nutrition; geology; geography; earth science.
A proposal was made to explore the potential for “Health Theater” which could educate creatively rather

             than “preach” a message.

	Thanks very much to Leah for all her time and effort with this project.
How will this information be used?  
Coalition members were asked for recommendations of individuals to fill this position.
A suggestion was made to ask SPA to produce a YouTube video with a position message about the new lunch program

	

	Next Coalition meeting
	Date:          Wednesday, December 12, 2012
Time:         2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:   Grand Forks Park Board Conference Room


	Wishes for a Happy Thanksgiving!
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